
Principal’s Report 
 

Helpers Morning tea 

Our Helpers Morning Tea was full of 

delectable delights for our helpers to 

choose from, served with a smile by some 

of our SRC students.  It was a chance to 

say a big thank you to all those volunteers 

who help out regularly in our school – in 

the classrooms, canteen, Breakfast Club, 

gardens and library.  For those who were 

unable to attend, I would like to extend my 

thanks to you also, for the dedication and 

time you give to the students of our school. 
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Upcoming Events Week 8 

Wed 4th December 5:00 - 7:00pm P&C Family Fun Night 

Thursday 5th December Stage 1 Excursion @ Caves Beach 



 
Leadership Speeches 

I was a very proud Principal listening to the speeches by our Year 5 students on Wednesday.  

All speakers gave their personal best and presented themselves to their peers with their 

carefully thought-out words, some with humour, some with poetry and all with a sense of pride 

in our great school.  I was very impressed by the creativity, as were the parents sitting in the 

audience.  Well done to all the candidates.  

 

Makerspace showcase 

The students got to showcase the projects 

undertaken in the Makerspace over the past 3 

terms with a display in the library. Students 

then escorted parents and carers to the 

Makerspace and played with the devices, 

watched the 3D printers in operation and got to 

design and build as well.  It was lovely to see 

many people attend this showcase and I’m 

sure they were very impressed with the 

activities on show. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yarn up 

Our last Yarn Up for 2019 was held on Wednesday and parents came along to touch base with 
teachers before the end of the year.  Thank you to those who could come along.  If you were 
unable to attend, please get in touch with your child’s teacher to discuss the PDP and reflect on 
progress towards goals. 

 

Dogs on the school site 

Please be aware that dogs are not permitted on the school site as outlined in the Companion 

Animals Act 1998.  Your understanding and adherence to this legislation would be most 

appreciated.  

 

Narelle Baldwin 

Principal 



 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 9th December 

8:30 - 9:00am 

Our Sunflower Update 

Our students have been taking great care 
of our competition sunflower 
seedlings. Stage 3 have been singing "Let 
it Grow" to our seedlings encouraging 
some amazing growth. 

Our tallest seedling is currently  
measuring 10cm. 
 
Mrs Dyson-Smith 

Coordinator Green Team 
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 Canteen News Term 4 

Week 8 & 9 

 

Slushies          

   $2.00 

Hash Browns Breakfast Only   

   $1.00 

 

 

Lunch 1 & 2 

Caesar Salad Bowl         $4.00 

Chicken Caesar Salad Bowl      $5.00 

Salad Bowl           $4.00 

Add Ham ,Tuna, Chicken or Egg     $5.00 

 

Fruit Salad Bowl         $4.50 

 

$2:50 



 
 


